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	New SAFETEA-LU Commission to Examine Highway and Transit Financing

The U.S. Department of Transportation has announced the creation of the National Surface Transportation Infrastructure Financing Commission, which was authorized by the Safe, Accountable, Flexible, Efficient, Transportation Equity Act: A Legacy for Users (SAFETEA-LU).   It should be noted that this new 15-member commission is separate and distinct from the National Surface Transportation Policy and Revenue Study Commission (also known as the Section 1909 Commission), which held a hearing at Metro headquarters in February.   The newly-formed commission was established to study highway and transit financing and develop recommendations within two years of its first meeting. Specifically, the Commission is charged with the task of studying Highway Trust Fund (HTF) revenues under current law, consider whether HTF revenues are likely to increase, decline or remain unchanged, consider alternative revenue approaches, consider highway and transit needs and the revenues needed to meet those needs and consider an option for states to be exempted from all or a portion of the federal motor fuels taxes.  The Commission’s first meeting will be held in Washington, DC on April 25, 2007.  This new body is the second commission created by SAFETEA-LU.  In contrast, the 1909 Commission was formed to examine the condition and future needs of the nation's surface transportation system and to propose short and long-term alternatives to replace or supplement the fuel tax as the principal revenue source to support the Highway Trust Fund over the next 30 years.  

LAX/Metro Green Line Interagency Task Force

Metro staff attended the first meeting of the newly reconvened LAX/Metro Green Line Interagency Task Force on April 10th.  The Task Force was re-established in response to a motion by Councilman Rosendahl to re-establish the Task Force and to develop a proposal for implementing a Minimum Operable Segment (MOS) within the vicinity of LAX.  Representatives from Supervisor Knabe, Councilman Rosendahl, Assemblymember Lieu, Mayor Villaraigosa office as well as LADOT, City Planning and FTA were in attendance.  Los Angeles World Airport staff explained the purpose/goals and schedule for the Task Force as well as updated members on LAX master planning efforts.  
The Task Force will meet three more times between now and the end of June to examine alternative alignments and technologies for providing a better Metro Green Line connection to the airport and not to preclude future connections; provide guidance in determining the transit assumptions for the ridership forecasts for inclusion in the environmental analysis and to develop recommendations.  As part of the meeting, staff updated Task Force members on Metro’s planning efforts for the LAX area.  The Task Force’s next meeting is scheduled for May 1st.

Greater Los Angeles Vendor Fair 

Several media outlets, including CNN, KABC 7, L.A. City View 35 attending yesterday morning’s ribbon cutting ceremony at the Los Angeles Convention Center to mark the official opening of the 14th Annual Greater Los Angeles Vendor Fair.  Carolyn Flowers, Interim Chief Operations Officer attended the event and spoke on behalf of Metro, which chaired the event this year.  L.A. City Councilmembers Herb Wesson and Jan Perry and other public agency representatives also participated.  
This year’s theme, “Green Growth Equals Contracts, Environment and Opportunities” promoted sustainable development and included a “Green Pavilion” which showcased green vendor products and services.  Lonnie Mitchell, Chief Administrative Services Officer attended the event and spoke at the luncheon on behalf of Metro.  
The team of Kellie Irving, event chair, Julie Ellis and Nicole Starks-Murray were instrumental in helping to organize the large-scale event.  The team also received assistance from the following Metro departments: Procurement and Material Management, Diversity and Economic Opportunity, Commute Services, Ethics, Management Audit Services, Information Technology System, Facilities Maintenance, and General Services. Transportation Business Advisory Council also provided support and assistance.  
By all accounts, workshops were well attended, and the exhibit floor, which featured a 60-foot Metro Liner demonstration bus, was abuzz with activity.  
Metro also debuted its online vendor registration process, which enabled new businesses to immediately become eligible to compete for future contracts. This year's event drew 2,100 attendees.
L.A. City Council Transportation Committee Approves Urban Partnership Agreement Submission

Late yesterday, the Los Angeles City Council Transportation Committee authorized the City's Department of Transportation (LADOT) staff to submit a joint application to the U.S. Department of Transportation for an Urban Partnership Agreement (UPA).  Metro is the lead in submitting the joint application in coordination with several other regional agencies.  The Metro Planning and Programming Committee agenda for next Wednesday includes a receive and file report (item # 11) on the status of the application, which is due to USDOT by Monday, April 30th.

United States Olympic Committee Announcement
On Saturday, April 14th at 4:00 p.m. EST, the United States Olympic Committee (USOC) Board of Directors will announce their US City selection for the 2016 Olympic and Paralympic Games during its quarterly meeting. The announcement will wrap up a 21-month evaluation process that included visits by the Evaluation Commission to both Chicago and Los Angeles during February and March.
The meeting and announcement will take place at the Hilton Washington Embassy Row Hotel in Washington, D.C.  Each finalist will make a 40-minute presentation to the Board.  The USOC Board will then vote.  The selected city will then participate in the international campaign which will last approximately two and half years.  In October 2009, the International Olympic Committee will hold its meeting in Copenhagen, Denmark to select the 2016 Host City. Other international bidders are expected to include Madrid, Spain; Rio de Janeiro, Brazil; Rome and Tokyo.
Metro Parking Forum

On Thursday, April 19th a Metro parking forum will be held in the Gateway Plaza Conference room on the 3rd floor from 9:30 a.m. – 2:00 p.m.  The forum is a round-table type discussion of parking conditions, needs, solutions and new technologies directed at improving parking operations, collections and usability. Katie Chung the Parking Director for Washington DC’s Metro will be the guest speaker.  Attendees include municipal parking operators and parking industry vendors.  So far 27 municipal operators and 15 vendors have confirmed attendance and participation.

Dodger Stadium Shuttles

The Daily News inquired today about possible Metro shuttle service to Dodger Stadium following reports of extreme traffic congestion at the start of the this year’s baseball season.  Staff reported that Metro’s transit service policy, intended in part to prevent violations of Federal charter bus regulations, states that any special event service like this should fit within the scope of Metro’s regular operations and fully recover is own operating costs.  Additionally, Metro would only be able to provide the service if there were no available or interested private operators.  The Dodgers themselves provided contractor-operated shuttles from Patsaouras Transit Plaza to Dodger Stadium for Friday night games in the 2004 season.  However, due to reported low ridership and high operating costs, the Dodgers decided not continue sponsoring the service.  The story is expected to run tomorrow.

Of Note

On this day in 2002, Metro joined elected officials in celebrating the opening of the Alameda Corridor project. After more than two decades of planning and five years of construction, the $2.4 billion Alameda Corridor freight rail expressway officially opened and was designed to speed the flow of cargo to and from the nation’s two busiest ports. Metro provided $358.7 million towards the project for preliminary engineering and construction. More than 1,000 people attended the grand opening ceremonies near downtown Los Angeles. 
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